Shared Local Ministry
Next year will see quite a change in the way our three parishes operate, and who will be the designated minister. It has been a long time in the coming!

In April 2013 the last Priest-in-Charge of Fosse Trinity retired, and after adverts appeared nearly a year later, no one applied to replace her. At that point Archdeacon Nicola Sullivan asked Graham Hendy to be Interim Minister ‘for 12-18 months’ – he had already been active in the benefice from the start of the vacancy. Now, after a decade, things are moving forward.

The Diocese has asked all deaneries (groups of local parishes) to work out a Mission Plan based on the philosophy of what has been described as Shared Local Ministry. Like others, Shepton Deanery devised its plan. There would be 3 town benefices, and 3 rural benefices, with the same number of stipendiary clergy but deployed somewhat differently. Each group would have an ‘Oversight Minister’ as priest-in-charge together with both clergy and lay colleagues. Under this model, stipendiary clergy are to have oversight of local ministry rather than being expected to do most of it. This frees clergy from unreasonable burdens of work, but also provides the best opportunity for parishes to see their local church communities thrive and what Jesus called ‘the kingdom of heaven’ grow.

A few weeks ago, Christine Butler, Priest-in-Charge of Pilton and the other villages, moved to a new post, and the plan swung into operation – the first in the deanery. The proposed new grouping would be Croscombe, Ditcheat, East Pennard, North Wootton, Pilton and Pylle, because Fosse Trinity is, of course, still technically vacant!

Now the churchwardens of all six parishes are working to produce profiles in advance of an appointment. These will be completed in the next couple of months and an advert for a new ‘Oversight Minister’ will appear on 15 December. Visits/Interviews will happen on 19-20 February, and thereafter, hopefully, an appointment can be made, though the earliest any priest would take up the post is likely to be the summer.
This ‘Oversight Minister’ would have the support of priests with permission to officiate like Jayne Buckles and Rosalind Paul, and also readers like Sue Green, who lives in Pilton. But the new model envisages a much broader view of ministry using many lay gifts.

In the short-term, Graham will continue as Interim Minister, but at a date to be agreed with the Acting Archdeacon, he will be ‘stepping back’ from that role. It is not so much a resignation because his position is unofficial. But hopefully for the people of Fosse Trinity the last decade has not felt too much like a vacancy, with Graham’s gentle hand on the tiller. He is not going to simply walk away without a word; and he hopes to be able to celebrate that next stage at his final Sunday service to which all will be invited.
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